NORTH DAKOTA
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Minutes of the Special Meeting of the North Dakota State Board of Chiropractic
Examiners held March 6, 2024 via Zoom.

Call to Order: Dr. Sheri Ten Broek called the meeting to order at 11:02 AM CST.

Roll Call: Those presentincluded Dr. Ten Broek, Dr. Yohe, Ms. Mellum, Dr. Froehling, Dr. Rokke, and Dr.
Askew. Also present were Executive Director Lisa Blanchard, and AAG Austin Lafferty. As this was a
meeting with the Labor Commissioner per SB2249, Labor Commissioner Mr. Nathan Svihovec and
Research Assistant Carolyn Laird and Brent B. with Jadestone Consulting were also in attendance. There
were other public present as well.

Reading of the Mission Statement: Dr. Ten Broek
As this was a special meeting, no additions to the agenda were permitted.

Agenda:

Meeting with the ND Labor Commissioner as required by SB2249. Dr. Ten Broek turned the meeting
over to Commissioner Svihovec. The Commissioner discussed his purpose in this matter and timelines.
He complemented the Board on their comprehensive response to the questionnaire and data collection.
The Commissioner and Staff went through some of the questions seeking further clarification on the
responses provided. Last he provided some averages calculated from the data provided. There were a
couple of items that were abnormal, and they will follow up with the Executive Director to determine if
there was an error in the data or possibly an explanation for the abnormalities. Ultimately, the Labor
Commissioner will be providing his data and report to the Legislature prior to the 2025 Legislative
Session. As indicated, the Board will receive a copy of the report submitted. As this was an informational
meeting as required by SB2249, no formal action was taken or required.

Per Diem. A motion was made by Dr. Froehling, second by Dr. Yohe, to pay a full per diem payment
($250) for this meeting. A roll call vote was taken with Ten Broek, Yohe, Mellum, Froehling, Rokke, and
Askew voting in the affirmative. Botz absent Motion passes (6-0-1).

Adjourn: A motion was made by Dr. Rokke, second by Dr. Askew, to adjourn the meeting. Motion
passed. The meeting ended at approximately 11:56 AM CST.

These minutes were prepared by Lisa Blanchard, Executive Director, for signature by Ms. Christa
Mellum, Secretary.
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